
 
 

 
20 February 2024 

 
Dear  
 
Request for Information - ATISN 20170 
 
Your original request for information was sent to our Agent at Traffic Wales who are 
do not hold the type of information you are requesting.  They forwarded your request 
to us – Welsh Government.  Please accept my apologies for the delay in replying to 
your request. 
 
You are concerned about the length of time the footpath at Temple Street in 
Llandrindod Wells has been closed to public access due to the erection of steel 
fencing.  You requested: 
 

1) the total cost of installing and maintaining this prolonged closure of a right of 
way inclusive of fencing, signage and any necessary inspections and 
reporting.  

2) You also wanted an estimate of the re-opening of this footpath as a public 
right of way. 
 

We hold information for question 1.  
 

Structural Report 1500 

Purchase of Heras Fencing 840 

Initial Installation 400 

Maintenance Jan 2015 - Feb 2024     3,348.71  

Total 6,088.71 

 
It is not possible to provide an estimated date as to when the footpath will be 
reopened as a public right of way as part of the issue is in private ownership which is 
out of our control.   
 
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you 
can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s 
Freedom of Information Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit,  
Welsh Government,  
Cathays Park,  
Cardiff,  
CF10 3NQ or  
 
freedomofinformation@gov.wales  
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 

mailto:freedomofinformation@gov.wales


You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The 
Information Commissioner can be contacted at:  
  
Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF  
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a 
complaint until it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Any information released under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or 
Environmental Information Regulations 2004 will be listed in the Welsh 
Government’s Disclosure Log (at https://gov.wales/about/open-government/freedom-
of-information/responses/?lang=en). 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
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